
 

 

  
                     October 4, 2023 

Fellow colleagues, 
 
It is with great pride and immense pleasure to honor and celebrate Marty Mosely who has played a 
pivotal role in transforming our organization. 
 
In our organization's history, there have been times when we faced challenges and uncertainties that 
seemed insurmountable. It was during such a critical juncture that Marty took the helm as our President, 
and under his leadership, our organization has experienced a profound and positive transformation. 
 
When Marty assumed the role of President, he was faced with a myriad of complex issues, and an 
organization that was struggling. But, instead of shying away from these challenges, Marty embraced 
them with unwavering determination and a vision for excellence. 
 
Over the course of his tenure, Marty has implemented a series of initiatives that have not only 
modernized our organization but have also elevated it to new heights. He recognized the disconnect 
within our organization, and he tirelessly worked to bring our organization back together again. 
 
Moreover, Marty championed inclusivity and collaboration within our chapters, fostering an 
environment where every voice is valued and heard. His commitment to professional development and 
leadership has empowered countless individuals within our organization to reach their full potential. 
 
Perhaps most notably, Marty understood the importance of NYSBOC’s legislative efforts. He actively 
sought out and increased the membership of our legislative committee. He fostered several relationships 
with Senate and Assembly members, bridging the gap between our organization and the New York State 
Legislature.  He not only gained their trust but has also made them partners in our journey towards 
progress. He has made NYSBOC a known name in the legislature. 
 
As we honor Marty as the "Code Official of the Year," we must also acknowledge the countless hours of 
hard work, the sleepless nights, and the unwavering dedication that have brought us to this moment. 
Marty serves as an inspiration to us all, a beacon of leadership, and a testament to what can be achieved 
when one person's vision is aligned with the greater good of the organization. 
 
In closing, let me express my profound gratitude to Marty for his exceptional leadership, his dedication 
to our organization, and his unwavering commitment to upholding the highest standards of our 
organization. 
 
Congratulations, Marty, on being named the "Code Official of the Year." Your legacy will continue to 
guide and inspire us for years to come. Thank you for your outstanding service. 
 
Steven L. McDaniel, CPCA 
NYSBOC Past President, and Historian 


